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CHAIRMANS NOTES 

 

Well time is passing quickly and it seems that summer, what little we had, has past and now 

the nights are drawing in, before we know it Christmas will be upon us.  

As this issue goes to print the next events happening with pass and present movers is the 64th 

Annual Officers Movements Reunion in London on Friday 02 Nov and the 14th Annual WO & 

{b/hǎ ¢ƻǇ ¢ŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ƎǘΩǎ aŜǎǎ ŀǘ .ǊƛȊŜ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ мсth Nov. Full details of both events are 

on our Website. Our first Meet & Greet at Brize in May was a tremendous success with old 

and young movers meeting up in the 4624 Aux Bar (The Swamp). Picture below showing the 

latest Movements WO (WO Tim Ketcher) along with a few old and bold. From left to right Me, 

Colin Allen, George Lyons, Taff Wood, Steve Beaumont, Tim Ketcher, Martin Jones, Terry 

Roberts, Sam Heaphy, Jim Brett and Mick Day. 
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However the regular Meet and Greets held in the RAFA Club in Swindon numbers seem not to 

be as well attended. So to try to encourage a more positive response we intend to hold the 

next Meet and Greet starting at lunchtime at the Blunsdon Arms (Near the Big ASDA in 

Swindon) on Thursday 20th Dec. So if you fancy in sharing a Christmas drink and a bit to eat, 

you are most welcome to attend. Again full details of the event are on our Website.  

In June this year a few of the ever growing Brize Movers took part in the British Heart 

CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ [ƻƴŘƻƴ ǘƻ .ǊƛƎƘǘƻƴ .ƛƪŜ wƛŘŜΦ !ǎ ƛƴ Ǉrevious years the organiser of the 

Brize contingent was WO Mik Gidney. It proved to be a great success with personnel 

participating from Akrotiri JMU, 1 AMW, Brize Sqn, and JADTEU. May I take this opportunity 

to thank all of those who gave generously in the collection at the 1 AMW All Ranks Dinner and 

also the Dave Wall Golf dinner. Your contributions raised £432 in sponsorship for the British 

Heat Foundation. 

 

This year we have seen the RAF MAMS Association membership steadily rise and long may it 

continue to grow. What we need now is to see a few more people digging deep in their 

ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ t/Ωǎ ƻǊ ǇƘƻǘƻ ŘǊŀǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ǘƻ W/ ǘƘŜ 

Team Brief Editor. 

Until the next issue be safe, and hopefully I will have the opportunity to see some of you at 

one or more of our forthcoming events. Remember Movements is a family!.  

Best Wishes to everyone 

Yours  

Tony Geerah        
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Membership Secretaryôs Report 

 

Autumn 2012 Article 

We continue to attract a small stream of new members to the Association. 
Since the last issue of Team Brief Philip Prately has joined. He served at 
Lyneham between 1955-56,Hickam 56-57 and now is a professional ólayaboutô, 
his words not mine. Neville Robinson who has served at Brize, Lyneham, 
Wildenrath as both a Supplier and Mover. He is currently a Driver Trainer for 
Engineers at Jaguar and Landrover after a 15 year spell in the Police. Malcolm 
Mclean who is still serving at JMS Akrotiri. Kim Arris who joined the RAF in 
2005 and is still serving at AMS Brize Norton. She has also served at JHSU 
(now JHSS) where she has undertaken many detachments to the FI, 
Afghanistan and Jordan. Dave Roberts formerly of Oscar Team but he does 
not say when!, He is currently living in Thailand. Dean (Deano) Richardson 
who has had 5 tours on UKMAMS/1AMW at Lyneham and is now serving at 
JMS Akrotiri. Richard Hargreaves who is still serving and currently residing in 
Lincoln. Jeff Grean, Ex OC 1AMW now serving at DSCPM (Bristol) but is due 
to leave the Service in Nov 12. Good luck. Neil Woods who is still serving on 
1AMW. Richard Lloyd, formerly a DAMO at Northolt in 1967 before leaving the 
Service to sell BAE 146 aircraft at Hatfield. He is currently a Consultant 
facilitator/trainer in IT/Aviation and the Oil and Gas Industries. 

I have also had a request to trace an individual called Jimmy Goodwill who 
served on UKMAMS in the mid sixties. If anyone has any knowledge of his 
whereabouts please let me know at membership@rafmams.co.uk. 

Despite my best efforts in Mail Merge the last meet and Greet E Mail did not 
seem to reach you all for which I apologise. The next Meet and Greet will be on 
the 20 Dec 12 in the Blunsdon Arms Swindon at 1300 hrs. I hope to see as 
many of you as there as possible for a Christmas Drink. 

I am off to sunnier climes in Feb 13, six months in Ascension! Tim Ketcher has 
once again agreed to take on the Treasurer duties and hopefully Pauline 
Andrews will take on the membership whilst I am away. Pauline, if youôre 
reading this, let me know if thatôs OK. The Tresurer duties will be handed back 
in Ascension as Tim will be my replacement! 

 

All the Best 

 

Steve Beaumont 

mailto:membership@rafmams.co.uk
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Bastion Combined Passenger Handling Facility 

08 May 2012 

New Combined Passenger Handling Facility opens in Camp Bastion 

On 26 Apr 12 the new Combined Passenger Handling Facility for departures was 

opened in Camp Bastion. The facility will now be the hub for all UK personnel 

departing on fixed wing aircraft whether out of theatre on RnR, end of their tour, or for 

simply utilising the tactical C-130 assets to Kandahar and Kabul.  

 

The new facility now offers passengers a more comfortable environment in which to 

relax prior to their departing flight. Fully air conditioned, it is a great improvement 

from the previous interim-PHF (iPHF). The departure lounge hosts an EFI coffee shop, 

pool table, a gaming corner including PSP and Wii consoles, a collection of books, 

gaming machines, Paradigm phones and internet terminals, toilets and showers. In 

addition, passengers can sit outside in the sun or under a sun shelter in a purpose built 

enclosure looking over the aircraft ramp. 

A new VIP lounge is located within the CPHF, this will be shared with our coalition 

partners, allowing 2* parties and above to enjoy a more restful experience prior to their 

onward movement.  
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Located directly on the flight-line, passengers are now able to walk to their aircraft, 

and conveniently situated next to the Arrivals facility which was opened in Nov 11, all 

personnel travelling on British aircraft now arrive and complete their Bastion transit in 

one place. As a result, the bus route on Camp Bastion incorporates the building as a 

drop off and pick up point.  

The building and the baggage build area is shared by the British military and United 

States Marine Corps. The British element is run under the Joint Movements Unit which 

incorporates personnel from the British Army, Royal Air Force and Danish Air Force.  
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As a part of the JMU, the ATLO Det of 80 Squadron, 29 Regiment RLC and the RAF 

movements staff from A Flt, 1AMW were the first to process passengers on 24 Apr 12 

for an internal tactical flight, also known as a óThumperô, to Kandahar. A lot of effort 

was put into moving the terminal from the old to the new, overnight, to facilitate the 

smoothest possible transition for our passengers and it has been a great success from 

the very beginning. Our US Marine Corps colleagues have just recently begun to move 

into their ósideô of the terminal, resulting in a 24 hour manned busy terminal with much 

of the service and support you might expect from a small commercial airport. 

The opening of the facility has been truly a joint effort from a great number of units, 

including both the British and American Military. There are too many to name 

individually but all had a common goal in mind; to create a better facility for our 

personnel.  

Flt Lt Fran Spencer 

OC A Flt 

1 AMW, RAF Brize Norton 

DAVE WALL GOLF 

 

Unfortunately we do not have any write up about this yearôs tournament but I 
have added a few of the photoôs for you to laugh at !! 
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